
VOLUNTOWN/STERLING TRANSFER STATION 

June 29, 2022 

Regular Meeting The Regular Meeting of the Voluntown/Sterling Transfer Station was held on Wednesday, June 
29, 2022 at the Ekonk Community Grange Hall. Tracey Hanson, Chairman, called the meeting to 
order at 7:00 PM.  

Members Present Tracey Hanson, Gil Grimm, John Gileau, Fred Parker, Jeff Cooper, Melinda Bryan 

Officials Present Steven Trahan, Transfer Station Manager; Julie Zelinsky, Transfer Station Administrator 

Citizens Present None 

Approval of Minutes  

 Motion A motion was made (J. Cooper/J. Gileau) to approve the minutes of the special meeting on April 
22, 2022 meeting .All approved.  

Citizens Comments None 
 
Correspondence & 
Announcements None 
 
New Business 
 
King, King  
  Recommendations The Commission discussed the recommendations made by King, King and Associates.  One 

recommendation is having a camera in the office pointing at the register.  Mr. Trahan stated 
there was a camera there already that records to a hard drive and is stored for two weeks 
before being overwritten. It was recommended to have one that First Selectmen from the 
different Towns could view from the Town Hall.  This would mean adding wifi to the transfer 
station. Ms. Zelinsky stated she would find out about pricing.  The commission discussed the 
possibility of accepting credit cards if wifi was added.      

  
Draft for Snow Plowing The Commission discussed a draft for the Snow Plowing bid.  Mr. Gileau brought his 

recommendations on what should be added to the snow plowing bid.  Ms. Zelinsky will type up 
a bid for approval at the next meeting. 

Adjournment 
The meeting adjourned at 7:15PM.  

 
 
APPROVED 

Date:_____________________  Signature:_________________________________ 
      Tracey Hanson, First Selectman 


